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2 CIVIC GOVERNMENT (SCOTLAND) ACT 1982 – STREET NAMES (AN53-2018) 
 
(i) SITE AT FORMER MULTIS: BUCKLEMAKER COURT AND BUTTERBURN COURT, 

DERBY STREET/STRATHMARTINE ROAD, DUNDEE 
 
A consultation was carried out between 20th October, 2017 and 1st June, 2018 for a new street name 
at the above site. 
 
The consultation correspondence was sent to Ward Councillors, Convener, City Archivist, Community 
Forum, Council Officers and the applicant. 
 
The initial consultation exercise put forward a proposed name of Russell Street but due to objections 
to this, the consultation was carried out again in May, 2018.  
 
In this consultation, a choice of names was put out for consultation for the new street name as shown 
below: 
 

 Russell Street – to continue links with street names that have been removed from the 
development site; or 

 

 Moorhead Street – to commemorate Ethel Moorhead who was a leading figure in the suffragette 
movement in Dundee. 

 
As part of the consultation, residents of the area recommended that the name Russell Street be used 
as they did not wish this to be removed. 
 
No other response was received, for or against both proposed names and no alternative name was 
put forward by the consultees. 
 
After consideration, as there were previous objections to Russell Street, it is proposed to put forward 
the new street name of “Moorhead Street” to commemorate Ethel Moorhead and the suffragette 
movement. 
 
Committee is therefore asked to approve “Moorhead Street” as the new street name. 
 

(ii) SITE AT SUMMERFIELD TERRACE, DUNDEE 
 
A consultation was carried out between 18th June, 2018 and 2nd July, 2018 for a new street name at 
the above site. 
 
The consultation correspondence was sent to ward councillors, convener, city archivist, community 
forum, council officers and the applicant. 
 
There was one response to the consultation which put forward the name of Braefield Gardens to keep 
links with recent new street names within the development site. 
 
Committee is therefore asked to approve “Braefield Gardens” as the new street name. 
 


